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National Minimum Wage – Low Pay Commission Remit 2016 
 

Over the last 15 years the National Minimum Wage (NMW) has helped eliminate extreme 
low pay and preserve jobs in the face of recession. We appreciate the role that the Low 
Pay Commission (LPC) has played in these successes. Against the background of a 
continuing recovery, the Government would like the LPC to monitor, evaluate and review 
the levels of each of the different NMW rates (16-17, 18-20 age groups, adult and 
apprentice rates) and make recommendations on the increase it believes should apply 
from October 2016.  Our aim is to have NMW rates that help as many low-paid workers as 
possible without damaging their employment prospects. 

The Government is building on its strong economic performance that has seen 2 million 
more people in work in the last five years. A remaining, key economic challenge the 
Government wants to address is to move away from a low wage, high tax, high welfare 
society and encourage a model of higher pay and higher productivity – supporting people 
who work hard and want to get on in life to fulfil their aspirations. 

As such, the Government wishes to see a higher wage for more experienced workers and 
so is introducing a premium for workers aged 25 and over.  This will be over and above the 
NMW which will remain in place. The Government will set the first premium in April at 50p 
bringing the total National Living Wage to £7.20 in April 2016. The Government asks the 
LPC to recommend the level of the National Living Wage to apply from April 2017.  

The Government estimates that the level of the combined NMW and the premium in April 
2016 will be 55% of median earnings and has set out an ambition that this should continue 
to increase to reach 60% of median earnings by 2020, subject to sustained economic 
growth. The Government’s objective is to have a National Living Wage of over £9 by 2020.  

In making recommendations in relation to the premium the LPC is asked to consider the 
pace of the increase, taking into account the state of the economy, employment and 
unemployment levels, and relevant policy changes. 

Depending on the outcome of the review into bringing forward the NMW cycle, alongside 
the NMW recommendations in February 2016 the LPC are asked to provide indicative 
NMW rates for 2017, in order to give more certainty to business.  Alongside the premium 
recommendation in October 2016 the LPC are asked to provide an indicative premium rate 
for April 2018. Both of these being subject to confirmation in light of economic conditions. 

Timing 
The LPC is asked to provide a report to the Prime Minister and the Secretary of State for 
Business, Innovation and Skills on the NMW rates as early as possible in February 2016, 
and on the premium by October 2016. 
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